
Saint Gabriel Catholic Community 
At St. Paul Church in Franklin 

At St. Mary of  the Assumption Church in Tilton 

How to reach us 

Phone: Parish Office: (603) 934-5013 
Rel. Education:  934-4372 
Fax Line:   934-3469 
Mail:    P.O. Box 490, Franklin, NH 03235 
Street Address:  16 Chestnut St. Tilton 
    110 School Street Franklin 
E-mail:   office@stgabrielnh.org 
Web site:   stgabrielnh.org 

Pastor:    Rev. Raymond E. Gagnon 
Deacon:    Rev. Mr. Thomas Matzke 
Office Mgr:    Claire Connifey  
Bulletin Editor:   Meri-lynn Banton 
Rel Ed. Coord.:   Mary Ellen Shaw 
Music Ministry:   Debbi Gibson 
Food Pantry:    John Bruno 
Cemeteries/Maintenance:  Gary Plourde  & Mike Parmelee 

Office Hours 
Monday thru Thursday from 9AM - 4PM 

Food Pantry 
Monday & Friday from 9AM – Noon (Tilton) 

Join us in prayer 
Weekend Mass 

Saturday at 4:00PM (Franklin) & 6:00PM (Tilton) 
Sunday at 8:30AM (Tilton ) & 10:30AM (Franklin) 

Weekday Mass 
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday & Friday at 8:00AM in Franklin 

Reconciliation 
Saturday at 3:15PM (Franklin) & 5:15PM (Tilton) 

Eucharistic Adoration 
Every Tuesday from 1:15 to 3:15PM (Tilton) 

Second Sunday of the Month from 3:00–4:00PM (Franklin) 
Ministry to the Sick & Homebound 

Please call the office to request the Sacrament of Anointing or homebound visits. 
Baptism–Marriage 

Call the Parish Office to schedule instruction and the ceremony  

St. Mary  St. Paul 

We’re here for you 



The Third Sunday in Ordinary Time      January 23  &  24,  2016 

PARISH FINANCES 

HAPPENING THIS WEEK 

Sun     Jan 24 9:00 AM Religious Education (K-8) (F) 

Sun     Jan 24 7:00 PM Confirmation:  What Would 
Jesus Do? (F) 

Mon    Jan 25 7:00 PM RCIA:  Eucharist—The Table 
of the Lord (T) 

Mon    Jan 25 7:00 PM K of C Assembly Meeting (F) 

Tues   Jan 26 1:15 PM Adoration (T) 

Fri       Jan 29 10:00 AM Mass @ NHVH 

Sun     Jan 31 9:00 AM Religious Education (K-8) (F) 

Sun     Jan 31 7:00 PM Confirmation—NO CLASS 

Mon     Feb 01 7:00 PM RCIA: Eucharist:  The Real 
Presence of Christ 

TRIP TO WASHINGTON, DC 
June 23-27, 2016  - $609.00 

Anyone interested? 
We have 12 people signed up so far and 
another 12 have the paperwork.  We are 

half way there!  If we don’t have 42 persons signed 
up by February 20th (4 weeks from now), we’ll 
have to cancel.  This trip includes 5 days, 4 nights (3 
full days in Washington), 4 breakfasts, 3 dinners, 
tours, etc., with a train option.  Call or email if you 
are interested. We will send you an information 
packet. (603- 934-5013 or office@stgabrielnh.org.)  
remember it is about the company, not the 
place! 

Offering Last Week Jan. 17 

Loose Money 620.50 

In Envelopes 4,211.00 

Building Fund & Fuel 257.00 

Masses 195.00 

Candles & Memorials 24.00 

Donations 300.00 

Fundraising 15.00 

Motherhood of Mary 5.00 

TOTAL FOR PARISH 5,627.50 

Seminarian Fund 1,290.50 

It is not too late:  January 17 
was the collection for the Dioce-
san Seminarian Fund.  This col-
lection funds the education and for-
mation of men discerning the priest-

hood for the Diocese of Manchester.  Your contribu-
tion helps promote vocations to the priesthood.  
There is a diocese assessment of $1,420 for our par-
ish.  Please be as generous as you can. 

Free Will Offering this weekend! 
The American Bishops have asked that we 
come to the aid of Catholics and others im-
pacted by the floods in the Mid-west and 
other recent natural disasters in our country.  
Please do what you can.  The ‘free-will’ of-

fering buckets will only be out this weekend, Janu-
ary 23 & 24. 

Thank you for your generosity! 

The candidates for RCIA are enter-
ing the last half of their journey.  
They will be introduced to St. Ga-
briel Parish this weekend.  Please 
keep them in your prayers as we 

approach Lent and they make their final election.   

Religious Education (K-8) Classes started 
up this week.  Please see that your chil-
dren attend regularly.   

Statement of Contribution 
If you used a registered box of envelopes and would 
like to receive a statement for your contributions 
made during 2015, you will need to contact Claire in 
the office at 934-5013.  Statements will not be 
mailed out unless they are requested. 

Hospital Ministry 
HIPPA Regulations prevent hospitals 
from telling us who is admitted and if 
they are Catholic.  If you or your loved 
ones are in the hospital and would like 

to receive communion or the anointing of the sick, 
please contact the parish—it is the only way we 
will know you are there! 

Contribution Envelopes 
If you are not currently using envelopes and would 
like to, please contact the Parish Office at 934-5013. 



Sanctuary Lamp 

From this Sunday thru next Saturday, 
the sanctuary lamp in church will burn in 
memory of:   
St. Paul’s:  Aurore Robichaud by her family 
St. Mary’s:  Sherri & Dave McCarty by the family 

MASS INTENTIONS FOR THE WEEK 

Sat.       January 23 
           4:00 PM (F) 
           6:00 PM (T) 

Anticipated Masses 
Bob and Therese Parenteau 
Foster Peverly by his wife 

Sun.       January 24 
           8:30 AM (T) 
         10:30 AM (F) 

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 
All Parishioners 
Shawn Sargent by the family 

Mon.    January 25 
             8:00 AM (F) 

Conversion of St. Paul the Apostle 
All Parishioners 

Tues.     January 26 
             8:00 AM (F) 

Saints Timothy & Titus, Bishops 
Deceased Members of Joseph Lefebvre Family 

Wed.      January 27 
             8:00 AM (F) 

Ordinary Weekday 
Charles & Bernadette Galla by M/M D. Oliver 

Thurs.   January 28 
 

St. Thomas Aquinas Priest & Doctor 
No Mass 

Fri.         January 29 
             8:00 AM (F) 

Ordinary Weekday 
Gloria Stangroom by the Parish 

Sat.        January 30 
           4:00 PM (F) 
           6:00 PM (T) 

Anticipated Masses 
Ruth Barkowski by Jack & Judy Manning (Anniv) 
Katherine Lucier-Grattan by her Parents (Anniv) 

Sun.       January 31 
           8:30 AM (T) 
         10:30 AM (F) 

Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time 
Beloved deceased of Edward Drechnowicz 
Rachel Trottier by Leon & Family 

ST. GABRIEL’S PRAYER LINE 
If you’d like to call in your prayer requests, 
this month’s contact is Judy Mills at 286-
7322.  You can also write in your request in 
the book at either church.  

Prayers Requested: 
For the victims of the floods and storms. 

THOUGHT FOR THE WEEK 
Mass is boring!!!  We have heard it before.  We may 
have said it ourselves.  We expect Church to be en-
tertaining! Kids want fun and games, teens want their 
kind of food and music, adults are looking for drama, 
humor or variety.  They compare liturgy to TV, movies 
or sporting events and it comes up short.  This week’s 
Scriptures bring us back to reality: worship is commu-
nication with God: it is not a Sunday distraction or re-
ality TV.  Ezra tells the people that worship is a joyful 
encounter with God.  Paul tells the Corinthians that 
we’re expected to bring variety to the gathering.  And 
Jesus, in the gospel, stands up during worship and 
shares his unique gifts with the crowd.  All three of 
them have something important to say.  Ezra says 
that prayer should be joyful, that we should come to 
Mass with a great attitude: after all, we’re coming to 
meet our God!  Paul tells us that we’re all bringing 

something different ‘to the table’, something personal 
and unique, something important and needed. It could 
be music skills, Scripture knowledge, public speaking 
experience, an extrovert personality or whatever.  
These gifts and talents provide the variety, depth and 
rich faith expression we want to show the Lord.  And 
Jesus, by doing the reading and sharing his insights 
in his hometown synagogue, helps strengthen the 
faith of the community.  In other words, the only peo-
ple who should get bored at Mass are those who 
come that way.  If you come with the proper attitude 
[Ezra], plan on contributing your gifts and talents to 
the mix [Paul] and get involved [like Jesus did], Mass 
will never be boring.  There’s way too much going 
on!!! 

Pope Francis’ Prayer Intentions for Janu-
ary:  Interreligious Dialogue.  That sincere 
dialogue among men and women of different 
faiths may produce the fruits of peace and jus-
tice. 

Liturgical Ministers  - Fourth Sunday in Ordinary Time             January  30 & 31, 2016 

 4:00 PM  6:00 PM  8:30 AM   10:30 AM  

Servers Marilyn Plourde 
Maurice Laroche 

Mike Murphy 
Doug Dube 

Tim Harmon 
Meghan Harmon 

Sean Gettemy 
Angelina Parmelee 

Lectors Mark Williams 
Tim Stangroom 

Doug Dube Anne Howe Marty Russo 
Kathie Russo 

Eucharistic 
Ministers 

Jack Manning 
Leo St. Pierre 
Judy Manning 
Joan St. Pierre 

(H) 
(H) 
(C) 
(C) 

Bill Driscoll 
John Bruno 

(C) 
(C) 

Deacon Tom 
Barbara Proulx 
Ceil White 

(H) 
(C) 
(C) 

Donna Bickford 
Doug Bickford 
Bob Bachler 
Judy Cloutier 

(H) 
(H) 
(C) 
(C) 

Greeters Betty Meyerhoefer  Pauline 
LaPlante   George Dzujna 

  Dot Ackerman 
Peg Halm 



Winter Precautions 
Like it or not winter is here.  We will sand 

and salt as needed but we can’t eliminate all 
of the slippery spots.  PLEASE BE CARE-

FUL!  Use the ramp and handicap entrances.  And 
please, if you are able-bodied, leave the handicap park-

ing spaces for those who need them.   
Only Eight more weeks until spring! 

Time to Register for Summer Camp 
Camp Fatima for boys and Camp Bernadette 
for girls are now accepting registration for 
the 2016 summer season.  The camps locat-

ed in the Lakes Region of New Hampshire and offer a 
diverse program of land and waterfront activities for 
children ages 6 to 15.  The camps not only offer a 
great chance for children to have fun, they also help 
them learn new skills and grow socially, emotionally 
and spiritually, creating memories which last a life-
time.  Register early because the camps do fill up very 
quickly.  For more information contact in-
fo@campsfatimabernadette.org or 603-364-5851. 

After a much needed renovation, The 
Thrift Closet in Franklin has a “new 
look”.  They are celebrating with a sale 
through Saturday, January 30th.  They 
are featuring a large selection of winter 
outerwear and sweaters selling at bargain 

prices plus buy a second item at 50% off.  Stop by and 
see their “new look”.  Hours of operation are 
Wednesday through Friday 10 AM to 4 PM and Sat-
urday 10 AM to 1 PM. 

Assembly #638 will meet Monday, January 25 
at 7PM in Franklin. 

Summer Program at 
Northeast Catholic College 

Northeast Catholic College in Warner, NH is offering a  
Summer Program for high school students.  The pro-
gram offers participants the opportunity to study theol-
ogy, philosophy, literature and political science.  Dur-
ing the summer program, students also attend daily 
Mass and enjoy sports, socials and day trips including 
hiking and canoeing.  The program is for students who 
will be entering their sophomore, junior or senior year 
of high school in the fall of 2016.  It is also open to stu-
dents who have just graduated high school.  The two-
week session runs from Sunday, July 24 – Saturday, 
August 6, 2016.   You can register today at 
www.NortheastCatholic.edu! Or for more information, 
contact the admissions office at admis-
sions@northeastcatholic.edu or 603.456.2656. 

http://www.NortheastCatholic.edu
mailto:admissions@northeastcatholic.edu
mailto:admissions@northeastcatholic.edu


CATHOLIC SERVICES & PROGRAMS 
 

Knights of Columbus 
St. Mary of the Assumption   

          Council #11868 
Grand Knight: Aaron Boudreau  998-2806 
Bishop Leo O’Neil  
 Council #12147 (Franklin)  
Grand Knight: Tim Stangroom  934-6782 
Fr. A.J. Timon Assembly #638 (4

th
 Degree) 

Faithful Navigator: Omer Ahern  536-2224 
At www.franklinknights.org 
 

Catholic Schools 
Holy Trinity School (Pre-K to 8) 
50 Church Street  Laconia, NH 03246 
Web:www.holytrinity.pvt.k12.nh.us 
Phone: 524-3156 
 
St. John Regional School  
(Pre-K to 8) 
61 S. State Street   
Concord, NH 03301 
Web: www.stjohnregional.org  —  Phone: 225-3222 
 
Bishop Brady High School (9 to 12) 
25 Columbus Ave  Concord, NH  03301 
Web: www.bishopbrady.edu — Phone: 224-7418 

 
Catholic Charities 

Laconia District Office 
528-3035 
17 Gilford Ave., Laconia, 03246 

Counseling - Elderly Services - 
Adoption/Maternity Parish Nurse - Children’s Home - 

Food Bank 
St. Francis Rehabilitation  
       & Nursing Center 
406 Court St., Laconia, NH 03246    
 Phone:  524-0466 
 

Parish Outreach 
Franklin Regional Hospital 
Leo St. Pierre  
At Merrimack County Nursing 
Home 
Meri-lynn Banton - Janet Jurta 
NH Veterans Home 
Rev. Ray Gagnon - Steve Archambault 
Mt. Ridge Nursing Home 
Nancy Carr - Mildred Sullivan - Chrissy Avila 
Golden Crest Senior Resort 
Nancy Carr - Mildred Sullivan  
At Peabody Home 
Angela Mundy 

 


